
 

 
 

 
 
 
April 14, 2025 
 
 
 
 
Mayor Pam Mood 
President, Nova Scotia Federation of Municipalities  
Suite 1304, 1809 Barrington Street  
Halifax, NS B3J 3K8  
Via email: mayor.mood@townofyarmouth.ca  
 
Dear President Mood:  
 
Under the provisions of the Municipal Government Act, the Minister of Municipal Affairs must 
provide to the Nova Scotia Federation of Municipalities 12-months’ notice of any provincial 
legislation, regulation, or administrative actions that could have the effect of decreasing revenues 
or increasing the required expenditures of municipalities. This letter is intended to provide notice 
of such changes for fiscal year 2026-2027 and beyond.  
 
The Department of Municipal Affairs (DMA) canvassed all provincial departments to seek 
information on plans for legislative, regulatory, and policy changes in the coming fiscal year. 
Below you will find a summary of the results of that process.  
 
Department of Justice 
 
“H” Division Royal Canadian Mounted Police Annual Multi-Year Financial Plan 
The 'H' Division (Nova Scotia) Royal Canadian Mounted Police have provided the Department of 
Justice with the annual Multi-Year Financial Plan (MYFP), that reflects the organization's budget 
requests for the next fiscal year, and strategic planning for subsequent years. Based on the 2025-
26 MYFP, and provincial approvals, the total financial impact for the new Provincial Police Service 
Agreement to Municipalities is $8 million.  
 
Biological Casework Analysis Agreement 
Biological Casework Analysis Agreement provides municipalities with DNA analysis arising from 
criminal investigations. Costs will be determined upon the release of the “Total Uniform 
Assessment” by DMA.  
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Department of Intergovernmental Affairs 
 
Procurement Thresholds and Free Trade Agreements 
As noted in previous years, under our trade policy responsibilities, Intergovernmental Affairs 
advises that there are procurement thresholds under several free trade agreements that could 
impact municipalities. 
 
Every two years, Global Affairs Canada updates its thresholds for covered procurements under 
the Canada-Europe Trade Agreement (CETA), the Canada-UK Trade Continuity Agreement 
(TCA) and the Canada Free Trade Agreement (CFTA). Municipal procurements are covered 
under these obligations. All procurements above the thresholds must be publicly tendered unless 
subject to an exemption. 
 
The threshold values in Canadian dollars for the period of January 1, 2024, to December 31, 
2025, are as follows: 
 

FTA Goods Services Construction 
 

 
CFTA 

Province 
$33,400 $133,800 $133,800 

Municipalities and MASH 
$133,800 $133,800 $334,400 

Crowns, Utilities, etc. 
$668,800 $668,800 $6,685,000 

 

 
CETA/TCA 

Province, Municipalities and MASH 
$353,300 $353,300 $8,800,000 

Crowns 
$627,200 $627,200 $8,800,000 

Utilities, etc. 
$706,700 $706,700 $8,800,000 

 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Honourable John A. Lohr  
Minister of Municipal Affairs 
 
Copy to: Juanita Spencer 


